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A Newsletter for faci,lty, administration and staff of Coastal Carolina College 

VOL. 2. NO. 44 USC-COAST AL CAROLINA COLLEGE APRIL 7, 1981 

USC-COASTAL STUDENTS 
HONORED FOR ACHIEVEMENT 

Seventy-two students from USC-Coastal Carolina College were 
honored last week in the First Annual Honors Convocation at 
the college. The students were recognized for achievement in 
three major areas: Participation Awards, Honorary Awards 
and Academic Awards. 

The prestigious Faculty Award for General Excellence was 
presented to Silvard Kool, a senior student from The Nether­
lands. Kool holds a 3.6 grade point ratio on a 4-point system, 
has made the Dean's List for four semesters and has been on the 
President's List one semester. He has a double major in Marine 
Science and Biology, is fluent in five languages, has received 
two scholarships and was selected for Who's Who in American 
Colleges and Universities. He is Vice President of Coastal' s 
International Club, is active in a variety of student organizations 
and is a member of the college soccer team. 

The coveted George C. Rogers Award went to Coastal senior 
Dan Hambrick, a senior who is president of the college Student 
Government Association. He is also president of the Student 
Christian Movement; is vice-president of service for Alpha Phi 
Omega; is vice-president of the Karate Club; is vice-president 
of the Canturbury Art Club and was a fall delegate to the South 
Carolina State Student Legislature. 

The highest award a faculty member at Coastal can receive, the 
Distinguished Teaching Award, was presented to Dr. Eddie Dyer, 
Assistant Professor of Political Science at the college. Dyer 
holds a bachelor's degree from Gilford College, a master's 
degree and a doctorate degree from the University of South 
Carolina. He was selected as the faculty member most know­
ledgeable about his subject; most able to communicate his 
knowledge and most interested in his students. 

ADMISSIONS NOW ACCEPTING 
C.A.R. FORMS 

The Admissions Office is now accepting C.A.R. forms for Fall 
1981. Continuing students may turn C.A.R. forms in through 
May 1, 1981. All faculty members are asked to make this an­
nouncement in their classes. If you need C.A.R. forms or 
Fall schedules, contact your division secretary or Lindy Smith, 
ext, 267. 

FINAL SOCIAL 

The last faculty, staff, administration social outing of the year 
will be held Friday, April 24th at a restaurant in the Murrells 
Inlet area. Please contact Jim Branham or Jane Hansen with 
the number in your party and any suggestions or preferences 
you may have. 

FACULTY STAFF ACTIVITIES 

Dr. Jim Rex addressed the Delta Kappa Gamma meeting on 
Coastal's campus on April 7th, discussing educational issues 
in South Carolina. He also presented a workshop on Non­
verbal Communications Skills for 60 county school district 
staffers. 

Dr. Randall Wells made a presentation on a cassette-workbook 
program for teaching written inflections to dialect speakers. 
The address was delivered at a conference at a branch of Rutgers 
University in Newark, NJ. 

Coastal faculty member Cliff Coney and Marine Science stu­
dent Silvard Kool made a joint presentation to the 1981 meeting 
of the South Carolina Academy of Science. Their presentation 
was entitled "Fresh Water Mollusks of the Little Pee Dee River 
in South Carolina." 

Dr. Al Hall has been elected Secretary-Treasurer of the South 
Carolina Conference of Foreign Language Teaching. Dr. Hall 
was elected at the group's annual meeting in Columbia, where 
he led a workshop discussion for teachers of German. 

Coastal's Dennis Wisem.u, has returned from Washington,D.C., 
where he worked with 50 other selected participants in the 
evaluation of federal proposals in the area of ethnic studies. 

Prof. Joseph Pinson recently conducted a nature trip through 
Huntington Beach State Park as part of the Sixth Annual S.C. 
Spring Wildflower Weekend. 

Dr. Tim Touzel recently addressed a statewide conference of 
mathematics educators, including 350 teachers from the Pee 
Dee Regional Mathematics Conference, was entitled "Teaching 
Multiplication and Division Algorithms." 

Coastal's Tom Jones has been chosen to serve on the South 
Carolina Arts Commission's Grants-in Aid Advisory Panel for 
Performing Arts for a two-year term. 

Dr. Charles Joyner, director of the Waccamaw Regional Studies 
Project, recently addressed the NC Storytelling Festival, made 
a presentation to the SC Historical Association, spoke to the 
N. Myrtle Beach Rotary Club and read a paper at the Citadel 
Conference on the South. 

Coastal Director of Public Relations Rod Gragg was recently 
invited to address the Theodosia Burr Chapter of the D.A.R., 
the Georgetown Rotary Club, the South Strand chapter of the 
American Association of Retired Persons and the Surfside­
Gard~n City Methodist Men. 

BASEBALL 
COASTAL vs MORRIS 

FRIDAY; APRIL 24 - 3 PM 
HOME 



I 

HOUSE SPEAKER TO ADDRESS 
USC-COAST AL COMMENCEMENT 

South Carolina Speaker of the House Ramon Schwartz, Jr, will 
deliver the keynote address at the 1981 graduation exercises 
at USC-Coastal Carolina College, college officials have an­
nounced. 

Commencement ceremonies at the college are scheduled for 
10:30 a.m., Saturday, May 2nd in Kimbel Gymnasium of Coastal 
Carolina's William's Brice Building. 

A native of Sumter, Schwartz is a 1948 graduate of the Uni­
versity of South Carolina, from which he received a law de­
gree. He is married to the former Rosa Weinberg and is the 
father of four children. 

A veteran of the European Theater of Operations in World 
War II, he is a former state president of the South Carolina 
Jaycees and was president of the Sumter Rotary Club. He was 
City Recorder in Sumter from 1953-1957, and in 1968, he 
was elected to the South Carolina House of Representatives. 
Since 197 4, he has been reelected without opposition. 

In the House, he served on the House Judiciary Committee for 
four terms and also served as the Chairman of the House Rules 
Committee. In 1976, he was elected by the House member­
ship to the post of Speaker Pro Tern. Upon the retirement of 
former House Speaker Rex Carter, Rep. Schwartz was unani­
mously elected as Speaker of the House in 1980. 

He is a member of the Episcopal Church of the Holy Comforter 
and is a resident of Sumter. 

USC-COASTAL HOSTS PROGRAM 
ON CHILD DISCIPLINE APRIL 24 

Parents, teachers and child care professionals will be able to 
receive suggestions on how to exercise child discipline at a 
special seminar sponsored by the Office of Continuing Education 
at USC- Coastal Carolina College and the Horry County Youth 
Bureau in room 205 of Coastal's College Center, Friday, April 
24th, 

Entitled "The ABC's of Discipline," the all-<lay workshop is de­
signed for both parents and professionals who work with child­
ren. Parents, teachers, social workers, day~are workers, nurses 
and other people who deal with children are invited to attend 
the c~mference, which is scheduled for 8:30-4:30. .. . 
The conference is fre·e to everyone,. but. registration is limited 
to the first 100 people to register. Telephone registration may 
by made by calling the Horry County Youth Bureau at 248-6293 
or the office is open to visits at 212-B Elm Street in Conway. 

The conference instructor is Ralph Underwood, the director of 
AGAPE Programs, Inc., and a popular spealter on the subject of 
child developl!_lent and child-parent relationship. Underwood, a 
Presbyterian minister, is a professional family and marriage 
counselor who has developed numerous personal growth pro­
grams for parents, couples, teenagers, families, singles and 
teachers. 

CLASSIC FOREIGN FILM SHOWN 
TO PUBLIC AT COASTAL 

Motion picture buffs will be able to view a classic British film 
this week at the final presentation of the USC-Coastal Carolina 
College International Film Series. 

The film The Devils, which was made in England, will be shown 
at 8 p.m~ Thursday, April 23 in the College Center at USC­
Coastal Carolina. Admission is open to season ticket holders 
and is S2.00 for others. 

The film is directed by Ken Russel and stars British performers 
Oliver Reed and Venessa Redgrave in the title roles. The film's 
plot centers around the execution of a worldly 17th century 
priest (Oliver Reed), who is accused of sorcery by a misdirected 
group of nuns led by Venessa Redgrave. 

The foreign films series is sponsored by the Coastal Carolina 
College International Club and the Coastal Council for Inter­
nationals. 

TEACHER ED WINS STATE AWARD 

The South Carolina Association of Supervision and Curriculum 
Development has presented its annual award for the state's 
outstanding higher education to the School of Teacher Educa­
tion at Coastal Carolina College for its field-based teacher 
education program. 

Although the award was presented to Coastal, Dr. James Rex, 
Dean of the School of Teacher Education, says much of the 
credit for the success of the Teacher Education program must 
also go to the 10 area public schools which serve as teaching 
centers for the program. 

BASEBALL STADIUM DEDICATED 

Officials from the Horry County Higher Education Commission 
and administrators from Coastal Carolina College have offi­
cially dedicated a new Sl80,000 baseball stadium at the college. 

"The dedication of this facility is an important milestone for 
the athletic program at Coastal Carolina College," says Dr. 
Edward M. Singleton, Chancellor of the institution. "For years 
now the Coastal Carolina College Fighting Chanticleers have 
fielded championship baseball teams, but the baseball facility 
has not been comparable in quality with Coastal's baseball 
talent. Now the college has a baseball playing facility which 
ranks among the best small-college facilities in the Southeast, 
The baseball program deserves a quality facility, the Chanti­
cleer fans deserve a quality facility and we in the administra­
tion of the college are glad to scc th1.1 day arrive." 

The stadium, which seats 975 spectators, was designed by 
Timbes, Wilund and Usry Architects inc. of Myrtle Beach and 
was constructed by Farley Construction Company of Columbia 
at a total cost of SlS0,168. Funded by the Horry County 
Higher Education Commission, the stadium is constructed of 
rein forced concrete. 
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